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 I am an Oregonian writing in support of House Bill 3075, Permit-to-Purchase, (Ballot 

Measure 114). This bill will enact a number of technical fixes to assist the smooth 

implementation of permits required to purchase firearms, a requirement passed by 

Oregonians in 2022.  As someone who has provided behavioral health and 

addictions treatment, I’ve seen far too many people traumatized by gun violence and 

the threat of gun violence. This includes people struggling with suicidal thoughts 

whose easy access to firearms can turn an impulse to stop pain into lethal action, 

wreaking terrible loss on all who love them. Please pass HB 3075. It will have 

lifesaving consequences.  


